March 22, 2000
Mr. C. Gilmore Dutton

Legislative Research Commission

Capitol Annex Room 039

Frankfort, Kentucky  40601

RE:
SB 248/HCS

Dear Gilmore:


SB 248/HCS changes the $5,000 death benefit for retirees to a $5,000 insurance for retirees.  Discussion with the actuary indicates that, while there may be some additional administrative expense, the benefit does not increase the actuarial cost of the systems.

Sincerely, 

Pamala S. Johnson

General Manager

